CEFN CRIBWR COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Wednesday 10t October 2018.
Chairman: Councillor D. Gordon.

Present: Councillors D. Gordon, H. J. David, M. Goudge, J. Short. C. Holmes, A. Thomas, D. Evans, D. Dimond, V. Jones
and A. Beckett.

The Chairman welcomed Councillors V. Jones and A. Beckett to the Community Council.
1. Apologies: Councillor C. Holmes.

2. Declarations of interest received in writing;:

Cllrs. H. J. David, D. Evans and D. Dimond declared an interest in all matters concerning the Cefn Cribwr Community
Association as members of that organisation.

Cllrs. H. J. David, A. Thomas, M. Goudge, V. Jones and D. Dimond declared an interest in all matters concerning Stormy
Brook Surgery as patients at that practice.

Cllr. H. J. David declared an interest in all planning matters as a member of Bridgend County Borough Council.

Cllr. H. J. David declared an interest in all matters concerning Y Cefn Gwyrdd as a member of that organisation.

Cllr. H. J. David declared an interest in all matters concerning the Cefn Cribwr Athletic Club as a member of that
organisation.

Cllrs. M. Goudge and D. Gordon declared an interest in all matters concerning The Three Horseshoes as members of their
respective families have a financial interest in the organisation.

3. Minutes:
The minutes of the Cefn Cribwr Community Council meeting of Wednesday 12t September 2018 were adopted and signed
as a true record.

4. Matters arising;:

Stormy Brook Surgery: Cllr. H. J. David reported that BCBC Highway Dept had raised concerns regarding the access to the
new surgery at Cornelly. Given this inevitable delay, it would appear that the timescale previously mentioned would seem
ambitious.

Community Defibrillator: The Clerk reported that the case for the defibrillator has just been installed at the school. The Clerk
will liaise with Mr. Howells regarding the most convenient time for training to take place.

Plaques from former War Memorial: Cllr. M. Goudge reported that the Primary School would like to have the plaques to use in
the School. A discussion took place regarding the usefulness of the plaques, given they are incomplete. Concern was also
raised that a second War Memorial would be created in the Village, which all agreed, was best avoided. On that basis, it was
agreed to ask Mr. Howells to make a formal proposal to the Community Council.

5. Footpaths: The Clerk reported that Mr. John would commence the final cut of the footpath network for the year in the
next week.

6. Clerk’s Report:

The Three Horseshoes: request for financial support. It was agreed to make a grant of £2,000 towards the costs of establishing a
community Café. (Cllrs D. Gordon & M. Goudge left the meeting whilst this matter was discussed, Cllr. D. Evans took the chair).
BCBC: Town & Community Council Fund. It was agreed the Clerk would seek quotes for tarmacking the Pentice Car Park.

BCBC: Budget consultation.

Royal Mail: Scam Mail Poster.

Bills for payment:

Clerks Salary for September "18 (S.P. 27): £444.25
HMRC: £111.20
Transact Pensions: £111.06
Mr. W. Evans: Cleaning Memorial Shelter (September’ 18): £32.50
Green Bros Landscaping (War Memorial Landscaping) £450.00
Pheasant Acre Plants (Daffodil Bulbs) £375.00



Planning

Applications withdrawn:

Mrs. A. Keogh, Tirycoed, Heol Goedog: Proposed new outbuilding comprising of garage, workshop, store area and garden
equipment.

Approvals:

Mrs. D. Jones, 6 Maes Glas: Single storey wet room extension for registered disabled person.

Mr. A. Nolan: Land at Central Cottage, Bankers Hill: Stables & Store.

Financial Statement:

As on 8" October 2018.

Community Account £349.91

Deposit Account (B.M.M) £49,671.42

TOTAL £50,021.33

Current Liabilities (in no particular order):

Budgetary Items to March "19 £24,450.00

Budgetary Items to March "18 £17,500.00

Bills for payment Oct ‘18 £699.01
£44,713.29

Contingency: Surplus / (Deficit) £7,372.32

7. Members Report:

One Voice Wales: Cllr. D. Evans reported that he had been unable to attend the September meeting of One Voice Wales and it
was unlikely that he would be available for the meeting scheduled for the end of October. Cllr. D. Gordon agreed to
represent Council at that meeting if Cllr. Evans was unavailable.

Travellers Site at Rogers Lane: Cllr. H. J. David reported that an application for change of use to a Travellers Site was expected
to be submitted shortly to BCBC Planning Department. We await further information in course.

Sports Pavilions: Cllr. H. ] David reported that work was proceeding at the sports pavilions, which it is hoped, will be
completed by the end of October / beginning of November.

8. Remembrance Sunday:

The Clerk circulated a draft Order of Service for Remembrance Sunday which, after discussion, was duly approved.
Cllr. M. Goudge reported that all was in hand regarding the Sound System.

Cllr. M. Goudge agreed to liaise with the Clerk regarding booking a Trumpeter.

9. Any other Business:
There was no other business

10. Date and time of next meetings:
Wednesday 14t November 2018 at 7.00 pm
Wednesday 12t December 2018 at 7.00 pm

David Lloyd Jones, Clerk, October 2018.



